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St. Luke’s Primary School

Lunchtime Arrangements
Lunches

There are two sittings for pupils at lunchtime in the multi-purpose hall. The youngest children (aged 4 to 8 years) have their lunch in the first sitting between 12.00 and 12.35. The older children have their lunch between 12.35 and 1.10.

The pupils are taught to use the toilets, if necessary, and wash and dry their hands beforehand supervised by teaching assistants.  

The pupils sit at table with teaching assistants.  The meals will be served out at table from the tins taken from a heated trolley.

All pupils should be given their full share of the portions of food provided by the kitchen staff, even if they may not eat it all.  Pupils should be encouraged to eat all of the food which is served.  They are encouraged to use cutlery and to behave appropriately by the teaching assistants. 

Many pupils have specific feeding programmes or skills to learn. They are not unduly hurried to eat.  Pupils should finish their meal under the supervision of a teaching assistant if they have not completed their meal by the time the majority of the children have finished and left.
Playbreak
There are two playbreaks for the pupils at lunchtime. The youngest children (aged 4 to 8 years) have their play break when the older children have their lunch and vice versa.

Designated teaching assistants are responsible for supervising the pupils in the period when they get ready for their play break or relaxation period.  

The pupils are encouraged to check and wash their faces and hands before going out to play.  They are not routinely toileted but are asked if they need to go to the toilet if they are capable of making an independent decision about this.

These hygiene/toileting programmes should be unhurried.  There is no need to rush.  The only requirement is that pupils should have a play break of at least 15 minutes.

Some pupils with special oral hygiene needs have teeth cleaning programmes which will be supervised by the teaching assistants.  This is as result of a special arrangement between the parents and the class teacher.

Most pupils will play outside with the exception of vulnerable pupils.  A range of appropriate games and activities are organised. In inclement weather, all pupils will be supervised in indoor activities.

